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DEAR ASPETUCK LAND TRUST MEMBER,
I grew up in the “garden state” but the problem was my part 
of N.J. had precious little garden. At my house, we didn’t 
even have good dirt.

Before my parents bought their tract home in the early 1950s, 
unscrupulous developers had scraped off and sold all the 
topsoil left by the farmers who had owned the land. I remem-
ber a stark neighborhood of nearly identical three-bedroom 
split level homes with slim saplings tied to poles stuck in the 
ground in front of each home.

Flash forward to somewhere around 2005. Together with 
a wife, two daughters and a Labrador retriever, I am the  
stereotypical New York City commuter living in a leafy  
Fairfield neighborhood graced with “mature plantings.” On 
the weekends our family sometimes heads inland to hike as 
we have discovered that Aspetuck Land Trust has serene 
preserves we can enjoy together. We make contributions to 
the land trust. We attend an annual meeting one sunny June 
day under a tent on land that would eventually become our 
Randall’s Farm Preserve in Easton. After the meeting, I am 
talking with folks and somehow, I am offered a position as 
a trail steward at Fairfield’s 15-acre Harwood Preserve. My  
volunteer journey with Aspetuck Land Trust begins. Memo-
ries of over built suburban N.J. slip far away. The Harwood 
Preserve becomes my sanctuary. It still is. In 2011, as I  
approach retirement, I am asked to join Aspetuck Land 
Trust’s Board of Directors. 

Tick tock. It is now October of 2017. Our dedicated, longtime 
president, Dick Ritzel, who lately lives mostly in Florida, decides to step down. I am elected to take his place. Yikes! Well, frankly 
the year turned out quite well, thanks in part to support from people like you and great staff like David Brant, executive director, 
and Alice Cooney our administrator. Here are just a few highlights:

 •  After deciding that we may need to make some changes in our by-laws and nomination process, our wise, hard-working 
board embarks on a consultant-led, rigorous self-assessment. We’re also reminded our job is to focus on three things—
strategy, policy and fundraising. We agree to re-dedicate ourselves to those goals.

 •  Yale Law School Environmental Law and Policy Expert, Dan Esty, delivers the Haskins Lecture to a packed audience on 
Nov. 15. He tells us the funding landscape for open space grants has changed. Budgets are squeezed in Washington and 
Hartford. He says it’s up to local individuals and land trusts like ours to “drive the bus” when it comes to raising funds 
and acquiring open space.

 •  On Nov. 27 we issue a news release announcing the purchase of 38-acres of forest land in Weston, adjoining our Honey 
Hill Preserve. The deal is funded with ALT funds (your donations add up, thank you very much) and generous grants 
from Audubon Connecticut, the William C. Bullitt Foundation and amazingly, even the State of Connecticut chips in!

Donald Hyman, President, Aspetuck Land Trust.  
Photo credit Nancy Moon.
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Board Members
President   
Donald Hyman

Vice President of Planning 
Stephan Grozinger

Vice President of Land Acquisition 
Ross Ogden

Vice President of Land Management 
Celia Campbell-Mohn

Vice President of Membership 
Maria Dempsey

Vice President of Finance 
Alan Goldbecker 

Chair, Nominating Committee  
Aili DiBonaventura

Secretary 
Letitia Carter

Executive Director 
David Brant

Administration and Finance 
Alice Cooney

 •  We have a huge number of nor’easters over the 2018 
winter. Trees are down across many of our trails. 
Teams of volunteers work to clear them.

 •  On April 25, 2018, ALT announces the start of a new 
board supported campaign to collaborate with the 
Wilton Land Conservation Trust and work toward 
saving 350 acres of unprotected forest land spanning 
Weston and Wilton adjacent to 2,100 acres of already 
protected land. It will become, subject to final review 
and comment by our members at our June 21 annual 
meeting, part of a larger planned strategy to create a 
17,000-acre greenbelt corridor including adjoining or 
nearby parcels of open space in Westport, Fairfield 
and Easton.

That brings my story up to about right now. I hope it sounds 
exciting because it has been just that. I feel very bullish about 
our future. This year I magically turned 70! I plan to take 
advantage of the tax law provision that allows me to make a 
once a year tax free donation to ALT directly from my IRA. I 
am proud to say we now have 1,133 members who support our 
mission and give us donations large and small. 

Would any of you veteran members be interested in serving 
on our Board of Directors? They’re a great group. Or, would 
you like to simply work as an active member in land man-
agement? Help with fundraising? Strategic planning? Event 
planning and management? Communication and marketing? 
I’d love to hear from you. Please send me a letter telling me 
where you’re qualified and how you’d like to help. I have told 
you my story. Please tell me yours.

    Sincerely,

    Donald Hyman
    President, Aspetuck Land Trust

We’ve made it easy to support us by enclosing a pre-addressed 
envelope. Or you can donate online by visiting our secure 
website at www.aspetucklandtrust.org. All donations are 
tax-deductible. 

Cover image: Stonebridge Waterfowl Preserve in Weston. 
Painted by David Dunlop.

WESTPORT
G. Kenneth Bernhard
Celia Campbell-Mohn
Melissa Newman
Heather Williams

AT-LARGE DIRECTORS
Aili diBonaventura
Bill Kraekel
Jacquie Littlejohn
Robert W. McHugh
Joseph Schnierlein

HONORARY DIRECTORS 
Bruce LePage
Robert Larson

EASTON
Letitia Carter
Alan Goldbecker
Bill Kupinse, Jr.
Ross Ogden

FAIRFIELD
Raphael Hodgson
Donald Hyman
Nancy Moon

WESTON
Maria Dempsey
Stephan Grozinger
Tom Johnson
Tracy Pennoyer
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38-Acre Property Purchased  
in Weston
In 2017, Aspetuck Land Trust purchased the 38-acre Belknap 
property in Weston adjacent to our existing 51-acre Honey 
Hill Preserve. Funds to purchase this property were raised 
from the State of Connecticut Open Space and Watershed 
Land Acquisition Grant Program ($165,000), Audubon 
Connecticut in lieu Fee Program ($200,000), and the William 
C. Bullitt Foundation ($50,000). 

The land has been owned by only two families since it was 
granted by the English monarchy to the Sturges family and 
purchased by Chauncy Belknap in 1927. 

PRESERVING LOCAL  
OPEN SPACE

Stone walls on the newly acquired 38-acre Belknap property in Weston. Photo credit Hallie Schwab.

Recently acquired 38-acre 
Belknap Preserve.

Come join us on Saturday, July 21, from 10 am to 1 pm 
for cake and refreshments at the Belknap homestead on 
Wampum Hill Road in Weston to celebrate this important 
acquisition and take a guided “forest block” hike. RSVP 
to administration@aspetucklandtrust.org
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Aspetuck Land Trust 
Announces Effort to Save 
350-Acres in Weston and 
Wilton  
The 38-acre Belknap acquisition is a key parcel in Aspetuck 
Land Trust’s efforts to preserve 350 acres on the Weston-Wilton 
border adjacent to over 2,100 acres of already protected land. 

Aspetuck Land Trust’s efforts to preserve the Weston-Wilton 
Forest block is supported by a $10,000 grant from the Jessie 
B. Cox Charitable Trust, which seeks to create a model for 
how to engage suburban landowners in land preservation and 
stewardship activities. Our efforts are part of the Hudson to 
Housatonic Initiative (H2H), a regional land preservation ef-
fort which seeks to preserve large tracts of land between the 
Hudson and Housatonic Rivers in New York and Connecticut.

Aspetuck Land Trust hosted a packed community forum on 
April 25 at the Weston Library to announce the initiative 
and solicit feedback from the public. Eighty-nine percent of 
participants said that development has been detrimental to 
the area, and eighty-eight percent said that the region needs 
to protect more open space. 

The Weston-Wilton Forest Block is considered rare and resilient 
habitat critical to the long-term survival of native Connecticut 
species threatened by the effects of climate change and frag-
mentation from development. A “pollinator pathway” has 
been established to encourage people living within the forest 
block to plant native pollinator plants to support the ecological 
health of the area.  

Everyone has a role to play to improve and repair our shared 
environment and everyone can make a difference. 

To learn more, or to support this effort visit  
aspetucklandtrust.org

Aspetuck Land Trust Executive Director David Brant discussing 
the Weston Wilton Forest Preservation Initiative at a community 
forum in Weston on April 25. Photo credit Nancy Moon.

350-Acre Weston-Wilton Forest Block
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Aspetuck Land Trust 
Annual Meeting  
June 21
Aspetuck Land Trust’s annual member-
ship meeting will take place on Thursday, 
June 21 from 7:00 to 7:45 pm at the Fair-
field Museum and History Center located 
at 370 Beach Road, Fairfield. Members will 
be asked to approve a slate of directors – 
Class of 2022 – which consists of Stephan  
Grozinger (Weston), Bill Kraekel (At-
Large), Jeff Galdenzi (Fairfield), Walter 
Greene (Westport), and Kirby Brendsel 
(At-Large).

Members will also be asked to provide 
feedback on our vision to create a 17,000- 
acre Conservation Corridor, a conceptual 
greenway, in the towns of Fairfield, West-
port, Weston and Easton including the 
Weston-Wilton Forest block section 
mentioned earlier (see map). After the 
business meeting ends at approximately 
7:45 pm, we invite you to stay for local 
wood fired pizza from Skinny Pines and 
craft beer from our friends at Aspetuck 
Brew Lab. RSVP to administration@ 
aspetucklandtrust.org.

Conceptual Greenway Connections  
for the Four Town Region

Preserving local open space is one of the most important 
things your membership contributions support. Since 
1966, Aspetuck Land Trust has protected 149 proper-
ties on 1,800+ acres in the towns of Westport, Weston,  
Fairfield, Easton, Redding, Wilton, and Bridgeport. We 
have big plans to preserve more land. This tree represents 
recently preserved acreage.
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TAKING CARE OF THE LAND
Restoring Bird Habitat at 
LeGallienne Bird Sanctuary in 
Weston
Over the past year we initiated several projects to improve local wildlife 
habitats. We prioritize projects that will have the largest conservation 
impact. In 2017, we began efforts to improve bird habitat on the 13-acre 
LeGallienne Bird Sanctuary in Weston. Our goal is to improve habitat 
for scrub shrub birds like the Chestnut Sided Warbler, Prairie Warbler, 
Brown Thrasher, Eastern Towhee and Common Yellow Throat. These 
birds are dependent upon low growing shrub thickets and are among 
the fastest declining birds in Connecticut. They are declining because 
there is a lack of shrub habitat. We are restoring this habitat by removing 
large trees to create a 1.6-acre early-successional wildlife opening, which 
we will replant with gray dogwood, bayberry, highbush cranberry shrubs 
and cedars, which are more attractive to birds. Tree cutting was done 
between September and March to avoid disturbing birds during fall 
migration and spring breeding season. We are conducting annual bird 
counts to track changes in bird populations and hope to see more birds 
return because of our efforts. Thanks to Matt Bartelme of Barts Tree 
Service for donating his crew and equipment to help with this project. 

Planned Patch Cut
1.6 Acres

   
  

Planning Map:  Planned Patch Cut

Customer(s): ASPETUCK LAND TRUST INC

Date: 12/19/2017

Land Units: Tract: 734 Field: 2

Assisted By: TODD BOBOWICK
Agency: USDA-NRCS

90 0 90 180 270 360
Feet

¯
Legend

Consplan
CRA ID

<Null> Consplan Layer

Patch Cut

Points
Prepared with assistance from USDA-Natural Resources Conservation Service

Aspetuck Land Trust’s Lou Bacchiochi felling trees 
in the patch cut area.

Common Yellow 
Throat
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Removing Invasive Phragmites  
in Westport 
Building upon our successful three-year effort to remove invasive phragmites 
from our 3.2-acre Taylortown Salt Marsh preserve in the Saugatuck River estuary 
in downtown Westport, we have begun work on removing phragmites from the  
Allen Salt Marsh and Talcott Wakeman Vineyard Preserves in Westport. Removing this 
invasive plant is accomplished by a three-year mowing and spraying regimen that 
results in increased wildlife diversity and improved views of our beautiful salt 
marshes and estuaries. To make a donation visit ASPETUCKLANDTRUST.
ORG / CARING FOR LAND / WESTPORT PHRAGMITES

Phragmites grows up to 15 feet tall, completely 
blocking the view of Allen Salt Marsh.

Nesting ospreys at Allen Salt Marsh 
Preserve in Westport.

Mowing the phragmites at the Allen Salt 
Marsh Preserve.

Aspetuck Land Trust Common Reed 
(Phragmites) Removal Projects
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Newman Poses Preserve. Photo credit Jim 
Freund.

Paul Newman and Joanne Woodward Lillian and Jack Poses

Newman-Poses Entrance Enhancements 
and Beautification Project

Newman 
Poses Preserve 
Improvements 
This spring, with help from interns from 
Staples High School, we are improving the 
entrance at the 39-acre Newman Poses Pre-
serve in Westport. The property, which was 
made possible by  gifts of land by the Newman 
and Poses families, is named after actor and 
philanthropist Paul Newman who lived 
nearby, and Lillian Poses, a neighbor and 
friend of Mr. Newman’s who worked on the 
New Deal in the FDR administration.  Gault 
Energy is donating topsoil and gravel, the 
Town of Westport is lending their Public 
Works crew, Barts Tree Service is remov-
ing trees, and Oliver’s Nursery is donating  
native plants.  Local carpenter Dan Magner 
is designing a new preserve sign.

To make a donation visit ASPETUCK-
LANDTRUST.ORG / CARING FOR LAND 
/ NEWMAN POSES IMPROVEMENTS
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First Annual Pumpkin Picking a Success!
We held our first ever pumpkin picking in 2017 in the Trout Brook Valley orchard. It was a great event and many families came 
out to pick their halloween pumpkins in a real pumpkin patch. Thank you to farmer Bob Haydu of Greenfield Farm for growing 
the pumpkins. We plan on doing it again this fall.

Aspetuck Land Trust members picking pumpkins in the Trout Brook Valley orchard.

COMMUNITY INVOLVEMENT
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Eco-Camp
As part of our efforts to get more kids outside, we created an Ecology Camp for middle school students last year at the Caryl and 
Edna Haskins Preserve in Westport. For more information or to enroll your child, visit the News section on our website. 

Aquarion Water Company presented Aspetuck Land Trust 
with an Environmental Champion Award at a ceremony held 
June 3, 2017, at Connecticut’s Beardsley Zoo. This follows 
the Green Award we won in 2016 from Town Vibe, publisher 
of Fairfield Magazine. Aquarion recognized Aspetuck Land 
Trust’s “significant contribution to the improvement of en-
vironmental quality through the protection, conservation, 
restoration and stewardship of Connecticut’s water, air, soils, 
and plant and wildlife habitats.” We were honored to receive 
this award on behalf of our 1,133 member/supporters who 
make our land conservation efforts possible. 

Eco Camp participants. Photo credit: Stephen B. White

Aspetuck Land Trust board members and staff are congratulated 
by U.S. Senator Richard Blumenthal at the Aquarion 
Environmental Champion Awards ceremony.

Aspetuck Land Trust Receives Environmental Champion Award
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LEAVE A LEGACY

Protect the places you love by making a gift to the Aspetuck Land Trust in your estate plans. By naming Aspetuck 
Land Trust as a beneficiary of your will, living trust, or retirement account, you can make a visionary gift that will 
conserve land for generations to come. 

To recognize our legacy supporters, we created the Aspetuck Land Trust Open Space Legacy Society to recognize 
people like you who have made a planned gift to Aspetuck Land Trust.  

Individuals who have made a planned gift, and have let us know, will become a member of the Open Space Legacy 
Society. As a member we will plant a blueberry bush in your name and you will be invited to periodic Open Space 
Legacy Society activities. Upon receipt of your bequest to Aspetuck Land Trust we will recognize you by including 
your name on a permanent “Legacy of Open Space” memorial in the 1,009 acre Trout Brook Valley Preserve orchard 
overlooking Long Island Sound. 

For more information contact David Brant at 203-331-1906, or dbrant@aspetucklandtrust.org.  
or visit ASPETUCKLANDTRUST.ORG / HELP SAVE LAND
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Aspetuck Land Trust 
Receives $45,000 
from Newman’s Own 
Foundation
Aspetuck Land Trust was awarded a $45,000 
grant from Newman’s Own Foundation, the 
independent foundation created by the late 
actor and philanthropist Paul Newman. Paul 
Newman made a difference and this grant  
reminds us how important individual sup-
porters are to Aspetuck Land Trust’s efforts 
to preserve local open space. We can all be 
philanthropists by giving our time, treasure 
and talent to causes that we believe in. Paul 
Newman and Newman’s Own Foundation 
have been long-time supporters of Aspetuck 
Land Trust with more than $1 million in  
donations since 1999. Thank you, Mr. Newman. 
Your legacy lives on in the good deeds of others. Paul Newman with campers.

The Legacy of Caryl and  
Edna Haskins
In 2002, Caryl and Edna Haskins donated their 22-acre 
estate on Green Acre Lane in Westport to Aspetuck Land Trust 
with the stipulation that a portion be sold to generate funds to 
create a nature preserve in their name.  the Haskins were both 
scientists known for their pioneering work in entomology. To 
honor their scientific legacy, Aspetuck Land Trust created the 
Haskins Lecture and an Ecology Camp for children to inspire 
the next generation of scientists.

Daniel Esty speaks at the Haskins Lecture about environmental  
protection in the Trump Era. Photo credit: Derek Sterling

Eco Camp participants

Caryl and Edna Haskins
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In Memoriam
It is with sadness that we announce the passing of Howard 
J. Aibel, who died on March 9 from complications from pneu-
monia. Howard was a land donor and long-time member of 
Aspetuck Land Trust. Howard’s legacy will live on in the land 
he donated and in the other charitable causes he generously 
supported, including the Westport Country Playhouse, which 
renamed its campus The Howard J. Aibel Theater Center 
at Westport Country Playhouse in February thanks to a $3 
million donation from Mr. Aibel. “Howard had a great spirit. 
He loved beauty, whether it was found in the land, art or in the 
theatre. There was kindness in his eyes and in his deeds,” said 
David Brant, land trust executive director.

Giving – A Personal Perspective
I donated 6 acres of land to Aspetuck Land Trust to preserve 
the woodlands which inspired my wife and me to move to 
Weston many years ago. I also wanted to support Aspetuck 
Land Trust’s efforts to take care of the donated property and 
other lands they manage by making a cash gift of $40,000 
to the land trust’s Stewardship Endowment Fund. Aspetuck 
Land Trust takes care of these open spaces in perpetuity and I 
wanted to help them in these important efforts.

      –Howard J. Aibel, Weston
The late Howard J. Aibel from Weston in front of the 
property he donated to Aspetuck Land Trust.

Stone wall on the Aibel property in Weston.

14 ASPETUCK LAND TRUST   |   2017 ANNUAL REPORT



There once was a tree, 

On that tree was a branch, 

On that branch was a twig, 

On the twig was a flower, 

And in that flower there was a seed. 

One day that seed flew away. 

It traveled for days, 

But never sat down to rest. 

Its journey ended where the wind didn’t blow, 

Where groves encircled trees and forests encircled groves. 

And on that day the seed rested. 

It rested for a very long time until it grew a trunk. 

On its trunk it grew a branch, 

On that branch it grew a twig, 

On that twig it grew a flower, 

And inside that flower it grew a seed.

The Seed
Dedicated to Howard J. Aibel 

By Josh Brant, age 11
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Individual and Family 
Memberships $0-99

Ralph & Lorraine Adams
Marlene Aguiar & Family
Janet Aley
Aleksei Alferiev
Mike & Alison Jones Allen
Llewellyn Almeida 
Kathy Alvites
Bob Anderson
Tom and Jane Andrews
Howard & Helene Andrews
Eric & Kathleen Appellof
Michael Archambeau
Mary Ann Atwater
Robert & Ruth Ayles
Judy Auber Jahnel
Bahman & Andrea Azarm
Mr. & Mrs. J. Babun
Dorothy Baekey
Mr. & Mrs. Russell Bailas
Claire Baker
Steven Baker
Mr. Patrick Baker
Jennifer Balbes
Frances Baldwin
Mr. Michael W. Banten
Violette & Philip Barasch
William Bardani
Paula Barker
Hugh Barry
Nora Baskin
William Bates
Eugene & Roberta Bauchner
Margaret Beck
Bruce Becker
John & Adrienne Beckmann
Ms. Pamela Benepe
Stephen & Nancy Bennett
Daniel Bennewitz
Mrs. Dorothy Beno
Mrs. Donald T. Benson
Evan Berger
Jim & MaryJane Berrien
Bill Blaufuss
Tucker Bliss
Richard & Pamela Bochinski
Patricia Bogie
Thomas Borysiewicz
Diane & Eric Bosch
Edward Botwick
Ashley Bourne
Mr. & Mrs. William D. Bouton
Serge Boyce
Kathryn Braun

Mr. Louis F. Bregy
Eileen Brennan & Albert 
Caronia
Elisabeth H. Breslav
Neal Brodsky & Judy Gotleib
Frank & Nancy Brown
Mr. Douglas D. Brown
Cheryl Brown
Ron & Diane Brunelle
Julie & Ryan Brunelle
Gretchen Brunner
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Bruns
David & Ann Buivid
Donald and Letitia Burton
Calvin Burwell
Tom Buttke & Judith Waters
Diane D. Cady
Carmine & Karen Calabrese
Chase & Emily Cameron
Celia Campbell-Mohn
Mark Carioto
Kenneth Carlson
Lynn Carlson & Vijay Popat
Eileen Brennan & Albert 
Caronia
Mike & Lisa Carpenter
Eric Carter
Carol Cate
Dr. and Mrs. Cayer
Kyle Champney
Mr. Timothy Paine Chaucer
Peter Chemery
Marcia Chithelen
Crispin Cioe & Krista Bradford
Roberta  & Robert Clark
Vidal Clay
Dr. & Mrs. George V. Clift M.D.
Marcia Cohen
Nancy R. Coley
Ellis Cooper & Martha Coleman
Patrick Comins
Mr. Eugene T. Connolly, Jr.
Jessica Bram & Bob  Cooper
Mrs. Lilla Cooper
Mark Corcoran
Janet Coughenour
Laura Craighead
Scott Craighead
Mary Crean & Steven  
Holm-Hansen
Bill & Alice Crowther
Margarita Silva & Thomas 
Cushing
Sherri Daley
William & Laura Damm
John D’Ausilio
Dr. & Mrs. Edward A. Davies

Joana De Andrade
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas A. Decerbo
Mario Del Conte
Katharine DeLong
Rima Demarias
Karen Demeter
Dale Demner
Peter Archer & Robin 
Demougeot
Jennifer Dennison
Janak Desai
Nina J. DiFrancesco
Mia Dillon
Connie Ditkoff
Tim Ditlow
Lori Cochran Dougall
Robert Driscoll
Jeffrey Dueltgen
Cassandra Duggan
Cynthia Dunn
Ellen Dunn
Martha Durham
Sev Duvall
Jacqueline Duvoisin
David & Susan Earle
Jane Eason-Purdue
Mark A. Edinberg
Mark Eisenberg
Keane Elisabeth
John Elliott
Julian Ellison
Laura Evans
Jeanne Evans
Dr. & Mrs.J. Thomas Failla
The Fairclogh Levines
Alice Falkowitz
Margaret Roe Fellows
Dorothy Felske
Kim Feroleto
Richard Fierberg
John Fitzpatrick
Mr. & Mrs. John H. Foster
Robert Fox
Joseph Franchi
Leanne Will
Carl & Holly Franquet
Mr. & Mrs. John P. Franzen
Julia & Keith Frey
Elizabeth Fry
Veronica Fulling
Kathleen & Kenneth Fulton
Fenton Furrer
Edward Fusco
Fiona & Bentley Garland
Johanna Garvey
Mrs. Mary Gasker

Robert and Nancy Gault
Mr. & Mrs. Verne J. Gay III
Mrs. Elizabeth Gaynor
Robert Geary
Dennis & Karen Ranzer Geelan
Charles Gereg
Karin Giannitti
Colleen Gillon
Mark Gilrain
Justin, Melissa & Michael 
Giorlando
Bruce Glaser
Mrs. Elena Goff
Adam Gold
Judy Goldberg
Patrick Goldschmidt
David Goldstein
Adam and Jen Goodman
Steve Gordon and Nancy Moon
Bill & Helen Gore
Carol Anne Ances & Burton 
Grad
Mrs. Nancy Graham
Linda Grantham
Tina & Peter Green
Valerie Greenberg
Leslie Greene
Justin Grieco
Eric & Roberta
Meg Grosso
Edward Grzeda
Daniel Guernsey
Marjorie Hackett
Madelon Hall
Mr. & Mrs. Norman P. Haller
Mr.  Robert  E. Hamm
Leslie Hand
Mark & Mary  Hanrahan
Jay & Eileen Hart Ludy
Harborview Road Neighbor’s 
Michael Harwood
Thomas & Corina Havard
Mr. & Mrs. James Hawley
Mr. & Mrs. John E. Healy
Dr. & Mrs. Warren Heller
Ludwig Hendel
Mr. & Mrs. Daniel R. Hennessey
Christina Hennessy
Dawn Henry
David & Rosanne Hermenze
Graciela Hernandez
Duncan Keith and Karen Hinch
Bonnie Hirschfeld
Jan Hollerbach
TJ Hope
Johanna Hughes
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Donald Hulnick and Moore 
Nancy
Barbara & Edward Hutchins, Jr.
Marcie Jacob
Warren Jahn
Lloyd Richard & Judy James
Chris Johannessen
Dominique Johnson
Nelson Johnson
Linda and Douglas Johnston
Dennis Larkin & Marge 
Josephson
Louise & Tom Kaczmarek
Dieter & Martina Kaeslin
Carol Kane
David Dear & Victoria Kann
Randy Katzenstein
David Kaufman
Roger & Doris Kaye
Seth Kaye
Kathleen Keating
Andrew Kello
Janice Kelly
The Keneally Family
The Kennedy Family
Erika Kiley
Lucia B. Kimber
Marilynn Kish
Marjory Klotz
Mr. & Mrs. Louis P. Kocsis
Kristy & John Kofron
Marcia Kosstrin
Martin & Roberta Krauthamer
Robert and Bonnie Kreitler
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Kriskey
Scott Kruitbosch
Joseph Kugielsky
Peter & Carleen Kunkel
Warren & Lisa Lagerloef
Charles Landau
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Langlois
Roger Lasky
Margaret Lee
Karen Lehman
Janet Lenhart
Dr. & Mrs. Kevin Lenhart
John & Sylvia LeShane
Anne Lester
Ms. Gabrielle Levinson
Jeffrey Levitt
Kevin Lewis
Ian Lewis
Mary Randolph and Paul 
Lindoerfer
Charles Linley
John Crespo & Carol Liotta

The Lisk Santiago Family
Ted Lockwood
Bill Lomas
C. Donald Lord, Jr.
Richard Lowenthal
Marc & Sigrid Luchansky
Elizabeth and Andrew Lustbader
Marc  Luxemburg
Charlie & Kris Lynch
Dr. John & Phyllis Machledt
Kevin and Amy MacRae
Tess Maggio
Kathy & Dan Magner
Thomas & Valerie Smith Malin
Judy Malin
Kathleen Malloy
Wiliam Maloney
Peter Manbeck
Dave Manning
Alexander Mantel, D.M.D.
Robert Marcinuk
Jena & Darko Maric
Russell Mark
Robert Marotti
Ronald & Barbara Marshall
Carola Marte
Todd & Denise Martin
Scott Martin
Kyle and Eva Martino
Jeremy Masters
Bobby Mathoda
Agnella Matic
Bodnar Maxime
Suzan Maxey
Brian May
Patrick and Meredith Mc 
Cormack
Laura McCarthy
Cheryl McCarthy
George McCormick
James McGrath
Laura McKinnon
Diane Melish & Alex McNab
Kathleen & Stephen McNamara
Bryan & Christina Mellick
Carolyn Meyer
MaryAnn Meyer
Carolyn Meyer
David Meyers
Andy Meyers
Susan Miller
Dusty and Elise Miller
Pat Miller
Ingrid Milne
Leslie & Giuliano Minasi
Valerie and Joeseph Mocarski

Michele O. Modugno
Donna Moore
Susan Moran
Alex Moor
Michele Morris
Christian Morrison
James Mullen
Colleen Mulrooney Barker
Peter and Linda Murphy
Wendy & James Muschett
Jeremy Nance & William Huber
Peter and Sandy Nathan
Renee Neiger
Glenn Newell
Mr. & Mrs. Humphrey Nichols
Bruce Nichols
Mr. John Nichols
Nicole Nieporent-Ciaburro
John Niesyn
The Niles Family
Mark & Katie Noonan
Maria and Eric Nordstrom
Nelson & Margaret North
Annette & Cheryl Norton
Meghan & Terence O’Brien
Ross Ogden, Sr.
Thomas Oliver
Patrick O’Rourke
Curtis Osborne
Joanne & Doug Owens
John Pardue
Christina Park
Barbara Parker
Richard Parks
Geoffrey Parr
Travis Passaro
Gretchen & Michael Patterson
Debbie Pearlman & Bob Lessler
Ron & Carole Percival
Robert Perless
Ed Perrault & Laurie Goldberg
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Pesce
Marcia Pessolano
Sheila Pitchenik
Keith Placko
William Pollack
Matthew Porio
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Powell
Ruth Powell
Pat Powers
Landon Storrs and Tyler Priest
Charles Proctor
Maureen Pucci
George Pugliese
Howard S. Raabe, Jr.
Ellen Resnick

Catherine & Jason Revzon
Marilyn Rice
Barry & Gemma Richards
Mrs. Pam Richter-Lenon
Martha Rising
Barrett Risley
Edward Buckley & Alison Rivard
David & Wilma Roberts
Monica Roche
Nancy Rolph
Dr. & Mrs. Samuel J. Rosenberg
Mr. & Mrs. Howard Rosenstein
Nancy Rosett
Penelope Ross
Dana Rossi
Bonnie Rotelli
Richard Roule & Son 
Christopher
Hardy and Jennifer Royal
The Brinkley Rubinstein Family 
Ron Rudolph
John G. Russell
Mark & Elise Russi
Paul Russo
Elaine Rust
Adrienne Saint-Pierre & Barry 
Rosenberg
Laura & Steven Salma
Jane Sanchez
Virginia V. Sanford
Josephine Sange
Judy & John Sarsgard
David Saussy
Mr. Mark A. Sawers
Seth & Alison Schachter
Susan Schaller
Lois G. Schine
Fred & Shirley Schneider
Jack & Sally Schwerdtle
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Seclow
Bernie & Joanne Sezon
Adam Shaw
Ms. Jane E. Sherman
Donald Sherwood
Laura Sherwood
Bora & Cynthia Sila
Phyllis & Morton Silverberg
Nancy and Irving Silverman
Maggie & Jon Silverstein
David & Marcie Slepian
Judith Sloan
Judy Smith
Don & Katherine Snook
Dr. Irwin & Mrs. Elizabeth 
Sollinger
Mr. & Mrs. Pearson Spaght
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Matthew Spring
Catherine Stein
Chris Steiner
Mary Steinharter
Alan Stempel
Anne Stephan
Jean & Alec Stevens
Steven Stieglitz
Liz &  Keith Stokes
Marian C. Stone
Mr. G. David Storrs
Dr. Gerald Strassberger
Edward Strong
Mr.  & Mrs. Theodore Stypinski
Katherine Sullivan
James Sullivan
Matthew, Pamela & Dean 
Sulzicki
Ariane & Jeff Tallman
Nathalie Taranto
Dana Taylor
Shippam Thomas
Mary & Steve Tomasiewicz
Aileen & Robert Thompson
The Tichy Family
Heidi Tonsberg
A. Morris & Jennifer Tooker
Top Notch Gang 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard H. Towers
Mr. & Mrs. Solomon Turiel
Alexandra & Michael Turner
Anthony Tylutki
Ursula Van Arnam
Peter Van Hagen & Caolyn 
Davenport
John Venezia
Carol Veroczi
Carla Vickowski
Michelle Vislosky
Nicholas & Victoria von der 
Wense
Jesse and Jill Vose
Amanda Walker
Robert & Donna Walker
Lucy Walker
Tom & Karen Wambach
Rodney T. & Judith Wasel
Joel and Ellen Wasserman
Dr. & Mrs Dennis Wasson
Mr. & Mrs. John W. Watkins
Audrey & Richard Webb
Alan Wegener
David Wegweiser
Gerald M. Weinstein
Beth Welch
Toby Welles

John & Ellen Weyrauch
Kara  & Damien Whelan
Ernest Wiegand
Carolyn & James Wilson
Ruth Winnick
Robert Winkler
Jim and Musette Winton
Alfred & Margaret Wirtenberg
Dori Wollen
James Wood
Chris Woods
John Woody and Family
Wiktor Wozniak
Corey Wrinn
Nancy Yapo
Dr. Martin Yellin
James Young
Dr. Jon & Lauren Zirn

Naturalists $100-249
Russell & Adina Abrahms
Pippa Bell Ader & David Ader
Micheal Vincelli & Rhea Adler
Edna Albrecht
Robert Aldrich & Sarah Kaplan
Catherine & Victor Alfandre
Molly Alger & Jay Dirnberger
Jeffrey & Mary Allen
Katherine & David Allen
Jim and Lisa Allison
Amazon Smile
David Anderson and Colleen 
O’Shea
Michael & Susie Anderson
Mike and Sally Anderson
Abigail Anderson
Elaine Appellof & Jerry Saunders
Elenee Argentinis
Andrew Aspen
Jane W. Atkinson
Charles and Ann Atwood
Elizabeth Auber
Blake Audett & Trudy Meyer
Delbert Auray
Louis  & Lisa Bacchiocchi
Michael Baldyga
Banta Family
Nancy Barrer & Larry Gall
Patricia Barrington
Ms. Margie Golden & Mr. 
Russell Baris
Matt Bartelme
Mr. William Bartosik
Linda Batchelder
Stuart & Susan Beallor Snyder
Jason & Caroline Becker

Mr. & Mrs. Drummond C. Bell
Ms. Sarah Bell
Gail & John Bell
Debbie L. Benner
Roberta Berns
Mr. Timothy W. Bezler
Mr. Douglas Bilinski
Mrs. Naomi Bleifeld
Woody Bliss
Edward & Carol Bloch
Charlene Blount
Caryn Bocchino
Roger &  Louise Bohler
Bob Bonafide
Carolyn Book
Bonnie Botwick
Amy & Aaron Bowman
Jae and Thomas Braun
Wiser Brown
Debra Browne
Laura & Gordon Brune
Eileen Buckley
Jim and Lucy Buggy
Milan Bull
Ralph & Eleanor Burke
Anne Burmeister
Ward Burns
Matthew Byer
Joan Byrne
Christian Calemmo
Lisa Caramico
John Carew
Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Carpentieri
Thomas & Letitia Carter
Ms. Ann Cathcart
Bob Cote and Judy Caulmare
Mr. & Mrs. Scott Centrella
Mr. Laurent & Wendy Weaver 
Chaix
Don Chaney
William & Elizabeth Chepolis
Linda & Cyrus Chess, MD
Walter and Jeanette Ciciora
Mr. and Mrs. Hayes and Clare 
Clark
Carol Clark
David Cleveland
The Cohn’s
Jann Colabella
Relly & Andrew Coleman
Thomas & Doreen Collins
Maureen Coogan
Alice Cooney
Benjamin & Jessica Cooper
Fred Corrado
Elizabeth Craig

Mr. Lincoln W. Craighead
Christopher Crosby
Rachel & Joe Cross
Andrea Cross
Cub Scouts Pack 99
Martha Curtis
William Quigley and Stacey 
Danielson
Jo Ann Davidson
Mr. & Mrs. Robert R. Davidson
Amy & Dan De Lannoy
Paul Delano
Jason Desser
Nanette DeWester
Jeffrey DeWitt
Barbara & James DiPiazza
Mr. & Mrs. Casimir Dobkowski
James & Ginger Donaher
Megan Donaher Ventrella
Dr. & Mrs. William Dragan
The Drummond Family
Paula Dubberly & Abigail Arms
Mary Jo & Jeffrey  Dunne
Cathy & Adam Dunsby
Mrs. Henry B. duPont III
Patricia Owens & Mike Dylag
Anthony Eason
Mr. Robert R. Edmiston
Todd Edwards
David Ellis
Larry Ellman
Joel & Arline Epstein
Gerard A. Etzel
Steve & Britt Ezzes
Fairfield Garden Club
Marcia & Stephen Falk
Princie & Bob Falkenhagen
Lee Ann & John Fallet
Robert Farr & Diana 
MacPherson
Jean Luc and Claire Faucher
John Field
Laura Fishman
Susan Fitzgerald
Linda Fitzgerald
Nancy Flood & Steve Gildea
Ellen Flynn
Forgione Family
Mr. Wayne F. Forte
Jeff Foster & Adrienne Burke
Mr. Walter Fowski
Maria & Carlo Fraioli
Mary Ann Freeman
Ed & Lisa Friedland
Elizabeth Fry
Peter Galant
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Leandro S. Galban, III
Jeff Galdenzi & Lori Burns 
Pamela Gau
Mr. & Mrs. William Gault
Edward Gerber
Sal & Marie Gilbertie
Lisa Goldbecker
Lee Goldstein
Robert and Lois Gosse
Mr. & Mrs. Roy Gosse
Dr. David & Arlene Gottlieb
Nancy & Thomas Grant 
Stuart and Susan
Dr. Mitchell Greenberg
Adam Greenberger
Tom Greene & Terri Singer
Sebastian Grimm
Eva & Jim Grundy
Melissa Gryspeerdt
Alvin Hageman
Amy & John Hanninen
Gordon Harris
Tobias Hartmann
Margaret Havekotte & Melissa 
Seymour 
Dayna & Arin Hayden
Robert Haydu
Ms. Harriet Heineman
Nancy Held
Joe Henderson
Peter & Jacqueline Heneage
Bob and Jackie Herlihy
The Herrmann Family
David Hertan & Claire Hurley
Dalma Heyn
Harriette Hirsch
Dr. & Mrs. Robert J. Hobbie
Bob Hoch and Laura Schwemm
Jonathan Hochhauser
Gretchen Hoffmann & Bill 
Chudd
Mary Hogue and Guy Gleysteen
Anne & Hap Hoover
Jonathan Alexander & Julia 
Horowitz
Dick & Janet Hoyt
James & Claudia Humphrey
Lynn Humphrey
Meredith Hutchison
Tom & Sandy Hyde
Eric Jacobs
Jalna Jaeger & David Callan
Kevin & Kristine Jandora
Christopher S.J. Jennings
Dana & Virginia Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Johnson

Thomas & Carol Johnson
Chauncey Johnstone
Ingeborg Kotschwar Jones
David & Christine Juneau
Jack Kadden
Carol Kagdis
Richard Kalt
Judith Kaslove
Sean and Deirdre
Bill Kenny
Boris Keppler
John Kistler
Arnold Klipstein
David Koch
Mark & Debra Koenig
Jeffrey Kohn
Mr. & Mrs. Hobart C. Kreitler
Millicent Krisak
John T. Kristy, VMD
Rick Krollman
Bill & Beth Krueger
Tracy & Karl Kuikowski
William Kupinse
William Labich
Henrietta & Robert  Lachman
Susan Lach
Mr. William F. Lacy
Ms. Alice M. Lamberson
Ronald Landis
Karen Lange & Stuart Gagnon
Edward Laska
Tim and Wendy Leahy
Emily Lehrman and Adam Rosen
Henry & Deborah Lemien
Kathryn Lemmon
Eliana Levy-Spira & Pablo 
Calderon 
Serge & Donna  Lewi
Zorba & Kristi Lieberman
David Lincoln
Mr. Robert Lindquist
William Lindstrom
Dane Lopes
Helga & Renata Lose
Sal and Martha Lucci
Kevin Mabley
Thomas & Linda MacGregor
Alexandra Mack
Mr. & Mrs. Robert MacQuarrie
Jillian Mahar
Ed & Julia Mally
Wesley & Lauren Soloff 
Malowitz
Ronnie Mandel
Barbara Manicatide
Lucia H. & James Marion

Bill Marshall
Samuel & Heike Martin
Charlotte Martin
Bob Marzik & Alice Caldwell
Mr. & Mrs. George Masumian
Robert & Julie McClenathan
Mary McCutcheon
Mary McGee
Matthew McGlynn
James McGrath
Ms. Mary Lou McGuire
Roy & Carol McKay
Candace Meader
Diane Megargle
Regina & John Mello
Glenn & Lenore Meltzer
Debbie & Evan Merberg
Ramsay & Janet Merriss
Seth & Danielle Meskin
Lois Miller
Mona Pine Monroe
Ann Munnelly
Ed and Bonnie Murphy
Linda & Steve Murray
Kristan & Lloyd Nash
Annie & William Navin
Pat Naylor & John Cottrell
Claudia & Peter Nielsen
Mimi and David Nulf
Elaine O’ Keefe & Mark Bisson
Fran & Ed O’Neill
Stephen Ozyck
Patti and Cole Palmer
Greg Pategas
Glenn Payne
Gerald & Genny Pearce Sr.
Sallie & Nicholas Pecora-Saipe
Tracy Pennoyer & John 
Auchincloss
Cary & Len Peterson
Peter Petron
Tyler Philpott
Laurie Israel & Daniel Pitchenik
Paul Podolsky & Marina Klimova
Kelly - Kaeliegh Pollard
Dean Powers
Joshua Prince
Lauren Hauser & James Prosek
James Prosnit and Wendy Bloch
Evelyn & David Quigley
Catherine Quindazzi
Beth & Jay Rand
Mr. Douglas M. Reid
Joseph & Cecile Renzulli
Ms. Beth Rhame
Joan & Tom Richardson

Diana Ringelheim
Mariya Rivera
Brian Roach
Mike Rodell
The Roger’s Family
Holly Rogers & Zoran Hruskar
Jane Romanello
Robin Rosic
Kevin & Pamela Rugg
Antonio and Silvia Rupprecht
George Russell
Michael Russnok
Hank & Cheryl Saipe
Pierre & Cathryn Saldinger
Craig and Kelly Saltzgaber
Kathy Santarella
Craig Schiavone and Kurt 
Handschumacher
 William Schmitt & Children
Susan Schneier & David 
Rosenberg
Art & Jayne Schoeller
Judith & Morton Schomer
Dave and Tricia Schuldt
Brian & Elizabeth Schwinn
Chris Scully
Barry & Susan Seigerman
Scott Seo
Charles Shaeffer
Brian Sharlach
Jocelyn T. Shaw
Deborah Shaw
Kim Sherwood
Anat Shiloach
Rosalind Siegel
Kathy Siever
John Sikorski
Mrs. Margery S. Silk
Stuart Sinclair
Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Skerritt
Betty Smith
Toby and Mimi Smith
Mario Smith
Robert Snider
Richard & Elizabeth Solazzo
Vivian Sorvall
Elizabeth & Peter Sosnow
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph F. Sproviero
Anne Staudt
Ira Stein
Mr. Stephen Steinbrecher
Kent Steinnagel
John and Susan Steitz
Brian & Barbara Stern
Mr. John F. Stepanowski
Charmian Stephenson
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Derek & Sara Sterling
Mr. Robert M. Stilson
Robert S. Strauss
Joseph G. Strolin, Jr.
Julian Stroud
Kathleen Suchy
Karin  & Jim Sugerman
Suzanne Sumien
Megan Svensen
Robert Svensk
Gita Swamy
Winnie Swarr
Carol Sweeney
Mr. & Mrs. David P. Sylvestro
Mr. Theodore L. Sullivan & Ms. 
Faith Taylor
Mr. & Mrs. N. David Thompson
Scott & Michelle Mantello 
Thompson
Deborah & Rudolf Thunberg
Jane H. Tierney
Jennifer & Blake Titrud
Gay Tolmie
Mr. & Mrs. John A. Traggianese
Richard Tralies
Teresa McManus & Brian 
Truskowski
John & Susan Tschirhart
Albert Toth
Dana and Peter Uhrynowski
Carl Urbania
Brian & Cristin Vahey
Mitzi and Edward Vaimberg
Peter  & Karen Valenti
T.J. Vandenbrink
Daken vanderburg
Ms. Florence Vannoni
Barbara Vogel
Brian Voytek
Wagenbach Family
Donald Wainright
Linda Walker
Sharon Walsky
Elizabeth Walton & Daniel Koob
Dava Waltzman
Jeffrey Warren
Mary Clay Fields & Louise 
Washer
Amy Watson
Jon & Susan Weingarten
Matthew Weiss
Richard Welter
Richard Werner
Landon & Alicia Westerlund
Weston Garden Club
Alice Cooke & Stephen White
Mrs. Frances S. White

Kenneth Whitman
Roni & Michael Widmer
Chandler & Jillian Wiegand
Donovan Wildgoose
Rhonda Williams
Doug & Deidre 
Cynthia A. Williams
Stephanie Willis
Steve Wisdom
Sara Witherington
Richard & Jane Wolf
Mr. Michael Wrinn
Laura Wrinn
Ted & Lorraine Yakush
Christal Rodenhiser and Yogesh 
Sadarangi
Vicky & Al Zaleski
Andrea Zana
Doug & Helmi Zarookian
Susan Zaveruha
Richard & Margaret Zeldes
Anthony Zemba
Lawrence Zlatkin
Mr. & Mrs. Richard A. Zucker

Naturalist  $250-499
Sarah Adair
The Howard & Katherine Aibel 
Foundation
Aquarian Water Company
Aspetuck Brew Lab
Mr. & Mrs. Vincent L. Auriemma
Richard and Nina Bentley
Kenneth & Alice Mulligan 
Bernhard
Misty Beyer
Deborah & Girome Bono
Josh Bouchard
Jean Bradley
David & Jill Brant
Patricia & Thomas Carey
Felix Charney
Simon and Eve Colin 
Foundation
Mr. Robert F. Corroon; Jr.
Virginia & Jimmy Dean
Roma Fanton
Rita Appel & Jonathan D. Fraade
Luisa Francoeur
Michael & Haley Friedman
Mr. Nathaniel W. Gibbons
Prashanti Gogineni & 
Ramachandran Cherukuri
Marcy & John Golden
Joel Gordon
Howard & Joyce Greene
Greens Farms Garden Club

AJ & Susan Hand
Barbara & James Harman
Jeff & Miriam Hauser
Lisa Hersch
Karen Jacobs
Mr. & Mrs. Peter G. Jordan
Mr. & Mrs. Andrew Kail
Ms. Anne Kallish
Greg Kesler
Eva Kornreich
Norman & Celeste LaCroix
John Laiacone
Nancy Lawton
Mr. & Mrs. Carl Leaman
Daniel  H. Leavy
Bruce & Abby LePage
Mr. & Mrs. John Levinson
Christopher Lewis
Jack Light
Alison and Sean Martin
Ian Marucci
Ben Nierman
Chris Petherick
Patti Popp
David Mayo
Mr. Ray Rauth
Dr. & Mrs. Harvey Riback
William Gray & Diana Romney 
Gray
Andrew Rosenberg
Sasqua Garden Club
James & Katharine Saveliff
Elizabeth Scarborough & Peter 
Godfrey
The Schettino Family
Lisa Palladino & Joseph 
Schnierlein
Russell Shay
Mr. & Mrs. Steve R. Smith
Mr. & Mrs. Charles Stebbins
Ramesh Subramanian & 
Christine Vetter
Elizabeth & Jon Swallen
Ryan Tucker and Kyaiera 
Mistretta
Michael Tunstall
Linda Vaughan
Frederick Walters
Westport Garden Club
Wild Birds Unlimited
Claire Wilkes
Craig & Stephanie Willis
William and Amy Zima

Trailblazer $500-999

Jan Aronson
Julia Bassett
Barbara Belknap
Laszlo & Jill Birinyi, Jr.
Peter & Leslie Cawley
Louis and Maria Dempsey
Aili DiBonaventura
Robert Diefenbach
Rebecca Hoefer & David Dunlop
Paul Farrell & Paula Cleary
Matthew Finkle & Grace Cho
Nikola and Todd Freeman
Mr. Michael Wiseman & Ms. 
Helen Garten
Linda A. Giers
Gardner Grant
R. Eric Gustafson
Mary Ellen Guzewicz
Richard Heller & Liza Rosenthal
Bill Humphrey & Nancy Saipe
Susan Jacobson & David 
Moskivitz
William M. Kutik
Charles MacCormack & Susan 
Ross
Edward & Debra Mahony
Janice & Robert Martinez
David  & Elizabeth McKinnis
Ross & Ande Ogden
Mary Pajonas
Denise Papay
Jennifer & Philip Platek
Justin Plock
Terrence and Kristin Purcell
The Shack Sackler Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. William Sherlock Jr.
Jay Sherwood
Jeff & Elizabeth Silverman
David & Christine Slump
Susan & Timothy Steele
Eric & Monika Stokes
Mr. Thomas R. Talamini
Robert Teltser & Martel 
Rynderman
Mr. & Mrs. Patrick Toole
Colin Walklet & Heather 
Williams
The Watsons
Mrs. William M. Weaver
Lawrence & Mary-Lou Weisman
Armand Wolff and Cynthia 
Murdock
Sunrise Rotary 21st Century 
Foundation; Inc.
Richard Wright
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Stewards $1,000 - 2,499
Robert & Gail Bedoukian
Ms. Patti Brasfield
Jason & Kimberly Brenner
Elizabeth Daines
Peter Diefenbach
Van and Wendy Dusenbury
Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Eck
Mr. & Mrs. William Everett; Jr.
Fairfield County Bank
Andrew Frankel
Mr. & Mrs. Alfred Fressola
Alan & Judy Goldbecker
Paul & Ellen Greenberg
Betsy and Walter Greene
The Stewart & Constance 
Greenfield Foundation
Stephan & Claire Grozinger
Claudia & Rob Hahn
Victoria Hornbostel & Mike 
Scotto Family
Ted & Selina Huber
Donald & Wendy Hyman
Meagan & Dan Johnson
Carol & Val Kratzman
Andy & Christine Knuth
Marta Jo Lawrence
Jacqueline Littlejohn
Michal Locker
Mitzi Lyman & David 
Geronemus
Kevin MacGuire
Brian and Florence Mahony
Joseph Mc Cartin
Robert McHugh
Brian & Karen McMahon
Toni Morton Dimes
Laurance & Barbara Nilsen
Alphonse & Judith Noe
W. Fergus & Davina Porter
Robert Z. Reath
Pamela W. Ritter
Keith & Tina Roche
Grace K. Salmon Trust
Mr. & Mrs. Mark R. Slane
Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan Sonneborn
Mr. & Mrs. Michael Sovern
Darcy Stacom & Chris Kraus
Judy Sterling
Chris Thomas
Christian and Eva Trefz
Emily Hall Tremaine Foundation
Jan Unger
James  & Stephanie Veghte
Mr. & Mrs. Noel & Nancy 
Wallace

Leslie Wheeler
Robert and Suzanne Wright

Steward $2,500-4,999
Aquarion Water Company
Irwin & Dorothy Nessel 
Foundation
Patagonia
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Ritzel Jr.

Stewards $5,000-9,999
Alan & Betty Feldman
Amy & Steve Harlacker
Raphael W. Hodgson
William & Eileen Kraekel
The William T. Morris 
Foundation
Newman’s Own Foundation - 
Recommended by Clea Newman 
Soderlund in honor of Lissy 
Newman
Jonathan Rosen
Mr. Michael Wilens and Dr. 
Carolyn Longacre

Stewards $10,000-24,999
The William C. Bullitt 
Foundation, Inc.
Newman’s Own Foundation 
- Recommended by Joanne 
Woodward Newman
The Sexauer Foundation

Stewards $25,000 and above
Newman’s Own Foundation 
- Recommended by Lissy 
Newman
The Shelter Rock Foundation
Mr. & Mrs. David Storrs

Blueberry Bush Sponsors
Russell Abrahms
Katherine & David Allen
Blake Audett & Trudy Meyer
Barts Tree Service
The Bassett Family
The Becker Family
Pamela Benepe
Evan Berger
Caryn Bocchino
Roger &  Louise Bohler
Jean Bradley
Debra Browne
Laura & Gordon Brune
Ralph & Eleanor Burke
Matthew Byer
John Carew
Timothy Paine Chaucher
Benjamin & Jessica Cooper

Elizabeth Craig
Mary Jo & Jeffrey  Dunne
Wendy & Van Dusenbury
Mark Drummond
John Field
Stephanie & Dylan Field
Matthew Finkle
Julia & Keith Frey
Elizabeth Fry
The Galdenzi Family
Evan & Jim Grundy
Leslie Hand
The Harlacker Family
Dalma Heyn
Bob Hoch and Laura Schwemm
Gretchen Hoffmann
Anne & Hap Hoover
The Humphrey-Saipe Family
Jack Kadden
Keppler Family
Katie Klisenbauer
Robert and Bonnie Kreitler
Tracy & Karl Kuikowski
Susan Lach
Dr. & Mrs. Kevin Lenhart
Joan Lewis
Helga & Renata Lose
Mr. & Mrs. Robert MacQuarrie
The Mandel Family
The McKinnis Family
Mary McGee
James McGrath
Debbie & Evan Merberg
Mona Pine Monroe
Nancy Moon
Ed and Bonnie Murphy
Pat Naylor & John Cottrell
Annie & William Navin

Barbara & Larry Nilsen
Peter Petron
Jennifer & Phillip Platek
James Prosek
George M. Pugliese
Evelyn & David Quigley
Ray Rauth
Joseph & Cecile Renzulli
Barry & Gemma Richards
Bernie & Joanne Sezon
Deborah Shaw
John Sikorski
Stuart Sinclair
Judy Smith
Sue & Steve Smith
Kent Steinnagel
Ramesh Subramanian & 
Christine Vetter
Susan Sumien
Megan Svensen
Winnie Swarr
Jennifer & Blake Titrud
Richard Tralies
Dana & Peter Uhrynowski
Brian & Cristin Vahey
Daken Vanderburg
Florence Vannoni
Linda Vaughan
Sharon Walsky & Family
Mary Clay Fields & Louise 
Washer
Richard Werner
Cynthia A. Williams
Wiktor Wozniak
Ted & Lorraine Yakush
Richard & Margaret Zeldes
Lawrence Zlatkin
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SPECIAL GIFT
In Tribute to David Brant and 
the Aspetuck Land Trust Board 
of Directors $5,000

IN MEMORY GIFTS

IN MEMORY OF GEORGE 
STERLING
Charles &  Ann Atwood
Bob Bonafide
David Brant
Carol Clark
Maureen Coogan
Andrea Cross
The Donaher’s
Megan Donaher Ventrella
Anthony Eason
Jane Eason-Purdue
Jeanne Evans
Robert & Nancy Gault
Sal & Marie Gilbertie
Alan & Judy Golbecker
Judy Goldberg
Meredith Hutchinson
Karen Jacobs
Janice Kelly
Bruce & Abby LePage
Laurance & Barbara Nilsen
Len & Cary Peterson
Kelly - Laeleigh Pollard
Beth & Jay Rand
Janet Rogers
Kathy Santarella
James & Katherine Saveliff
Rosalind Siegel
Judy Sterling
T.J. Vandenbrink
Heather & Colin Walklet
Donovan Wildgoose

IN MEMORY OF ALICE K. 
MEYER
Hugh Barry
Constance Benson
Mrs. Milton Cooper
Robert Farr & Diana 
MacPherson
Nancy Flood & Steve Gildea
Mary Freeman
Alan & Judy Goldbecker
Marjorie Hackett
Charlotte Martin
Ruth Powell
Maria & Charles Watson

IN MEMORY OF SISTER 
MARY JANE CARD
Neal Brodsky

IN MEMORY OF GUNNER
William & Elizabeth Chepolis

IN MEMORY OF ELLEN W. 
KADDEN
Jack Kadden

IN MEMORY OF SCOTT 
RYAN McCLENATHAN
Robert & Julie McClenathan

IN MEMORY OF SYDEL 
ROSE
Roberta Berns

IN MEMORY OF SUSAN 
ROSS
Charles MacCormack

IN HONOR GIFTS

IN HONOR OF MATTHEW 
FINKLE
Grace Cho & Matthew Finkle

IN HONOR OF BARBARA 
FREY
Elizabeth Frey

IN HONOR OF ALAN 
GOLDBECKER, AND ALL HE 
DOES FOR THE ASPETUCK 
LAND TRUST
Lisa Goldbecker

IN HONOR OF MARY 
GROSBECK
Megan Svensen

IN HONOR OF JOAN LEWIS
Karl & Tracy Dillmann 
Kulikowski

IN HONOR OF LISSY 
NEWMAN
Clea Newman Soderlund

IN HONOR OF RICHARD 
RITZEL
John (Jack) Light, III
Cynny Williams

IN HONOR OF BILL 
HUMPHREY & NANCY SAIPE
James & Claudia Humphrey
Hank & Cheryl Saipe
Sallie & Nicholas Pecora-Saipe

IN HONOR OF CARLA SHARP
Kelly - Kaeleigh Pollard

IN HONOR OF PATRICIA 
TELTSER
Robert Teltser & Martel 
Rynderman

IN HONOR OF THE ZELDES 
FAMILY
Rich & Maggie Zeldes

IN TRIBUTE GIFTS

IN TRIBUTE OF DOROTHY 
MUSTARD
Jennifer & Blake Titrud
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2017 FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

2017 in Review    

MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES  

 New Members  270 $38,790
 Friends: $0 - 49.99  68 1,646
 Individual/Family: $50.00-99.99  436 22,502
 Naturalists: $100.00 - 499.99  503 74,512
 Trailblazers: $500.00 - 999.99  50 27,005
 Stewards: $1,000.00 +  64 126,610
 
 Individual Members  1121 $252,275
 Foundations  12 $125,687
     $377,962

REVENUE  

    2017 Actual 2018 Budget
 Membership Income  $252,274 $293,000
 Non Restricted Grants  75,687 70,000 
 Restricted Grants  50,000 8,000
 Other  26,841 25,000
 Total  $404,803 $326,200

EXPENSES

 Property Acquisition  $9,425 $10,000
 Property Maintenance & upgrades  114,532 100,150
 Program Implementation  95,293 95,000
 Administrative Costs  118,927 110,000
 Total   $338,177 $315,150
 Net Income  $66,626 $11,050

2017 ENDOWMENT FUNDS  

   Main Account Restricted Account Land Stewardship Fund

 Beginning Balance $1,684,526 $1,333,377 $109,995

 Donations 3,345   

 Investment Income 240,942 163,469 15,340

 Programming and Maintenance Expenses  (62,559) 

 Land Acquisition: Belknap Land Purchase Expenses (370,973) 

 Ending Balance $1,557,839 $1,434,287 $125,335

In 2017 the contributions and income received from indi-
vidual members and foundation grants was $377,962. General 
Operating Expenses were $338,177. 

Our Main Endowment Fund earned 16.06%, received $3,345 in 
donations and funded our purchase of the Belknap Preserve 
in Weston in the amount of $370,973. The account ending 
balance was $1,557,839. During the calendar years of 2018 and 
2019 grants and pledges have been promised which will re-
imburse this account for the cost of purchasing the Belknap 
Preserve ($370,973). The funds in this account are to be used 
for land purchases and extraordinary expenses not covered by 
membership contributions.

  Our Land Stewardship Endowment Fund earned 13.95% and 
ended with a balance of $125,335. These funds may be used for 
major expenditures or emergencies, such as major capital im-
provements, major repairs, legal defense, and ensuring public 
safety on its properties.

Our Haskins Preserve Endowment Fund earned 12.55%, had 
disbursements of $62,559 for the reimbursement of expenses 
related to the Haskins Preserve Maintenance, Programming, 
and the Haskins Lecture series. The ending balance on De-
cember 31, 2017 was $1,434,287, the Net Income for this ac-
count was $100,910.
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Aspetuck Land Trust 
P.O. Box 444 
Westport, CT  06881

Established 1966

aspetucklandtrust.org

Become a Member of 
Aspetuck Land Trust
Your tax-deductible donation is vital and makes an impact 
on our towns. Please use the enclosed envelope to send 
your gift of support to Aspetuck Land Trust or visit our 
secure website at aspetucklandtrust.org to donate by 
credit card.

Connect
Become a Fan of Aspetuck Land Trust on Facebook. 
It’s a great way to stay up to date on our latest happen-
ings. Sign up on our website to receive our e-newsletter.  
Follow us on Instagram.
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